
MONMOUTH-OCEAN EDUCATIONAL SERVICES COMMISSION 
REPRESENTATIVE ASSEMBLY BUDGET ADOPTION 

 
Due to Covid-19 safety protocols, The Monmouth-Ocean Educational Services 
Commission held an electronic vote of the Representative Assembly on March 1, 2021 in 
order to adopt the Commission's annual budget. Authorized representatives from the 
following districts participated in the vote:  Academy Charter School, Atlantic Highlands, 
Avon, Barnegat, Beach Haven, Berkeley Township, Brick, Brielle, Colts Neck, Deal, 
Eagleswood, Fair Haven, Farmingdale, Freehold Borough, Freehold Regional, Freehold 
Township, Hazlet, Henry Hudson Regional, Highlands, Holmdel, Howell, Island 
Heights, Jackson, Keansburg, Keyport, Lacey, Little Silver, Long Beach Island, Long 
Branch, Manalapan-Englishtown, Marlboro, Matawan/Aberdeen, Middletown, Millstone, 
Monmouth County Vocational School, Monmouth Regional High School, Neptune City, 
Ocean County Vocational School, Ocean Gate, Oceanport, Point Pleasant Beach, 
Point Pleasant Boro, Red Bank Boro, Sea Girt, Shrewsbury, Spring Lake Boro, Spring 
Lake Heights, Union Beach, Upper Freehold Regional, West Long Branch 
 
Presentation of Budget 
Dr. Beams presented the budget via video presentation to all members of the 
Representative Assembly of Monmouth and Ocean County. The budget information was 
transmitted to the members of the Representative Assembly electronically and members 
were asked if they had any questions. 
 
Discussion 
Mr. Steven LaValva, Spring Lake Boro, asked a question regarding the 75% 
transportation fee being charged in the first bill and what would happen if districts 
cancelled the route. . Dr. Beams explained that MOESC completes most of the services 
or work required to process, coordinate, route, procure, and contract the route before the 
route begins. This percentage of just the administrative fee will be charged to ensure 
MOESC is paid for the service they provide.  
 
GENERAL 
 
A1.  GENERAL – To Accept  and Approve Budget 
To Accept and Approve the MOESC 2021-2022 Budget: 
General Fund - $52,650,000 
Special Revenue Fund - $6,295,000 
Total = $58,945,000 
   
A majority vote is represented by 39 votes. Representatives from the 50 districts listed 
above unanimously voted to accept and approve the 2021-2022 Budget.  
      


